
 
 

 

Dear Parent / Carer        20th March 2020 
 
As a country, we all need to do what we can to reduce the spread of the COVID-19 virus. 

That is why the government has given clear guidance on self-isolation, household isolation and social 
distancing. 

And the most recent scientific advice on how to further limit the spread of COVID-19 is clear. If 
children can stay safely at home, they should, to limit the chance of the virus spreading. 

That is why the government has asked parents to keep their children at home, wherever possible, and 
asked schools to remain open only for those children who absolutely need to attend. 

It is important to underline that schools, colleges and other educational establishments remain safe 
places for children. But the fewer children making the journey to school, and the fewer children in 
educational settings, the lower the risk that the virus can spread and infect vulnerable individuals in 
wider society. 

Schools are, therefore, being asked to continue to provide care for a limited number of children - 
children who are vulnerable and children whose parents are critical to the Covid-19 response and 
cannot be safely cared for at home. 

Parents whose work is critical to the COVID-19 response include those who work in health and social 
care and in other key sectors outlined below. Many parents working in these sectors may be able to 
ensure their child is kept at home. And every child who can be safely cared for at home should be. 

Please, therefore, follow these key principles: 

1. If it is at all possible for children to be at home, then they should be. 

2. Parents should also do everything they can to ensure children are not mixing socially in a way 
which can continue to spread the virus. They should observe the same social distancing principles 
as adults. 

3. Children with underlying medical conditions or with family members with underlying medical 
conditions should be kept at home. 

If your work is critical to the COVID-19 response, or you work in one of the critical sectors listed 
below, and you cannot keep your child safe at home then your children will be prioritised for education 
provision: 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-advice/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people


 Health and social care 

 Education and childcare -  includes nursery and teaching staff, social workers and those 
specialist education professionals who must remain active during the COVID-19 response to 
deliver this approach 

 Key public services 

 Local and national government - only includes those administrative occupations essential to 
the effective delivery of the COVID-19 response or delivering essential public services such as 
the payment of benefits, including in government agencies and arms length bodies. 

 Food and other necessary goods 

 Public safety and national security 

 Transport - includes those who will keep the air, water, road and rail passenger and freight 
transport modes operating during the COVID-19 response, including those working on 
transport systems through which supply chains pass 

 Utilities, communication and financial services 
 

If workers think they fall within the critical categories above they should confirm with their employer 
that, based on their business continuity arrangements, their specific role is necessary for the 
continuation of this essential public service. 
 
If you would like a place at school for your child please let the school know by 
emailing:  info@littleilford.org.  Please give your child's name and form as well as the category you fall 
into and which days you will require your child to be in school.  Your child will not have normal lessons 
but will be asked to follow the home learning already available online. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Helen Marriott 
Co-Headteacher 
 

mailto:info@littleilford.org

